
                                             

     - NOTICE - 

APPALACHIAN COLLEGE OF PHARMACY 
 

Effective immediately, the Appalachian College of Pharmacy shall only be open by 
telephone or e-mail from 9:00 o’clock a.m. until 4:00 o’clock p.m. Mondays 
through Fridays, excluding holidays. Its academic buildings on campus shall be 
closed to the public, students and visitors, subject to the following exceptions: 

1) Persons who have business with the College which must be conducted on 
the campus may be allowed in the academic buildings with permission of the 
President, Dean, Dean of Students, or Chief Financial Officer.  Persons seeking 
admission should call 276-498-5200 or e-mail ACPadmin@acp.edu.   Permission 
may also be sought by ringing the doorbell at either Garden Hall or McGlothlin 
Hall.  Such permission shall not be granted to anyone who has symptoms of the 
coronavirus (COVID-19) or who has traveled within the last seventeen (17) days to 
any country which has been classified as a level 3 country for coronavirus COVID 
19; the States of New York, Washington, California, New Jersey, Massachusetts, 
Florida, Louisiana, Illinois, or Colorado; or any hotspot for the coronavirus COVID-
19.  Any person entering the College’s academic buildings pursuant to the 
exceptions set forth in this paragraph shall be required to sign a form verifying the 
same. 

2)  The College’s Mountain Care Center shall remain open to serve the public’s 
health needs. 
 

Dated at 4:30 p.m. on March 18th, 2020 

APPALACHIAN COLLEGE OF PHARMACY 

By:   
Michael G. McGlothlin                    Susan L. Mayhew 
President                                                                    Dean 


